
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TOWN OF RIDGEVILLE 
MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP ROAD REVIEW 

November 05, 2015 
 
Board Members in attendance: 1

st
 Supervisor, Ron Luethe; 2

nd
 Supervisor, Keith Giraud and Road Patrolman Kaleb Bach.  

 
The purpose of the meeting was a field review of the PASER road rating procedures and general road review of the township 
roads. 
 
We placed traffic counters on Keats, Mercury, and Incline to determine the traffic volumes on those roads.  They will be in place 
for two weeks.  The counters were borrowed from the Monroe County Highway Department. 
 
We reviewed a problem culvert area on Kendall Avenue just south of the Mike Hedrick farm.  The road surface is failing due to 
poor drainage.  The road will need to be built up and the culvert will need to be replaced.  Since the culvert is a cattle crossing it 
will add additional expense.  There is a program from the county where they will cover one-half of the cost of the culvert. 
 
We reviewed the culvert area that is part of the Shawn Jacobson driveway permit on Kent Avenue.  The landowner continues to 
question the need for the culvert.  We noted the ditch slopes from east to west along the north side of Kent Avenue.  If a culvert 
in not installed the water will run down the driveway.  It is in the landowner’s best interest to install this culvert. 
 
We reviewed a potential driveway site along Keats Road.  The question was if a driveway could be installed at the site.  It was 
determined a driveway could be installed and would require a culvert. 
 
Adjourn Meeting 
 
The meeting was adjourned with a motion by Keith Giraud and seconded by Ron Luethe.  Motion Carried.    
 
 
Rita Williams 
Clerk 
 
 


